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March 12, 2024

The Honorable Andy Barr

United States House of Representatives
2709 Old Rosebud Road, Suite 100
Lexington, Kentucky 40509

Dear Representative Barr:

I write to express my full support for the Clark County Sewer District’s project on Rockwell Road.
The project would involve retiring an aging sewage “package plant” in imminent danger of failing at
the Yorktowne Mobile Home Park in western Clark County. The project would entail installing a
sewer main eastward to the Strodes Creek treatment plant operated by Winchester Municipal Utilities.
The completion of this project will prevent a potential environmental catastrophe, in addition to
providing new, much-needed infrastructure in western Clark County. It would also enhance the public

health and economic vitality of Clark County.

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter. Please reach out to my office if you have further
questions.

Sincerely,

R K aon

Ryan Dotson
State Representative
73" District

RD/fw



AP RRISTOIEPH ERL M, AN IS,

Attornev-at-Law

March 17, 2024

Re:  Clark County Sanitation District — Rockwell Road Sewer Project

Dear Congressman Barr:

[ write this letter to express my whole-hearted support for the Clark County
Sanitation District’s sewer project on Rockwell Road and, furthermore, to request an appropriation
of §5 million toward this worthwhile project. Since my election in 2018 as the Magistrate for
District 5 in Clark County, I have been deeply involved in solving the issue two (2) aging sewer
package plants in my district — Yorktowne Mobile Home Estates and the Verna Hills subdivision.
Both plants are operated and owned by homeowners’ associations and are approximately 50 years
old. The plant at Yorktowne is in imminent danger of failing. Such a failure would likely result
in an environmental and public health disaster. In my first term as Magistrate, the Clark Fiscal
Court created the Sanitation District to resolve this problem and | have served as a Board-member
of the Sanitation District since its founding.

Our plan would involve installing a sewer main along Rockwell Road from
Yorktowne to the Strodes Creek waste water plant operated by Winchester Municipal Utilities.
Apart from the immediate benefit of retiring the Yorktowne package plant. it will also allow for
the eventual retirement of the package plat at Verna Hills in a later phase. Finally, the installation
of such an extensive sanitary sewer system will greatly ehhance the ability of western Clark County
to grow and meet the strong demand for affordable housing. Thank you in advance for your
consideration of this request. As always, [ appreciate your steadfast leadership in the Congress
and your continued support for Clark County.

Best regards.

OAY

Christopher M. Davis




